
MINUTES

STATE POLICE COMMISSION

October 10, 2013

The State Police Commission convened its monthly meeting at 9:00 A.M. on

Thursday, October 10, 2013 in Conference Room 308, Office of Management and

Finance/OMV Building, 7979 Independence Boulevard, Baton Rouge, Louisiana. Present

were Chairman Jason Turner, Vice Chairman Joe Cage and Members William Goldring,

Franklin Kyle and William Norfolk, Attorney. Members W. Lloyd Grafton and Freddie

Pitcher were absent.

On motion duly made and seconded by unanimous vote of the Members present,

the Commission voted to approve the Minutes from the September 12, 2013 meeting.

There were no employees present for the Employee Opportunity to Address the

Commission.

The public hearing of Irving Paul Benoit, Docket Number 13-210-T, was called.

The Commission heard arguments from both attorneys. Arguments were limited to

consideration of the motion for summary disposition filed in the case. No testimony was

taken. At the end of arguments, it was decided that a hearing of facts will need to be

scheduled. A new hearing date will be set by William Norfolk.

Under Commission Business, Attorney Bill Norfolk introduced Lenore Feeney as

a designated referee. Ms. Feeney is an attorney with Taylor Porter Law Firm. She will

assist in matters assigned to the current referee.

The Commission entered into Executive Session to discuss other matters.

At the Conclusion of the Commission's agenda, on motion duly made and

seconded, by unanimous vote of the members present, the Commission voted to adjourn

its meeting at 9:53 A.M.

Respectfully submitted:

T
Jason Turrler, Chairman CathyDe^onne, Executive Director


